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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

In the Matter of the Investigation into the 
Exhaustion of Telephone Numbers in the 417, 
816 and New 314 Numbering Plan Areas. 

CASE NO. T0-96-1 

NOTICE REGARDING COMPLIANCE WITH REPORT AND ORDER 

On June 4, 1997, the Commission issued an order which both 

directed the Staff to comply with the prior Report and Order and also 

approve the permissive and mandatory dialing implementation. That order 

identified 12 numbered items for which the Commission anticipated receiving 

a response from the committee established to this case. That order further 

noted that only item number 12 had been completely fulfilled. The committee 

to this case subsequently requested clarification as to the items which 

might require some response and also as to whether that information should 

address the 816/660 NPA or the 314 NPA. 

For the sake of clarification, the Commission would note that 

the implementation of the 816/660 split appears to be proceeding on course 

and no further reports are necessary for that NPA. The Commission will 

issue an order regarding the 816/660 split in the near future to address 

any pending motions. The Commission will not anticipate hearing from the 

committee on the 816/660 NPA until it is time for the Commission to review 

the proposals for jointly sponsored public service announcements. 

The Commission does anticipate hearing from the committee 

regarding the 314 NPA which was to be filed on June 20, 1997. However, in 

order to allow the committee sufficient time to respond to this notice the 

Commission will extend that due date to June 24, 1997. 



As indicated in the previous order, that report should contain 

information such as a draft of the letter which the committee proposes to 

distribute and the recipients to whom that letter will be addressed. The 

Commission would expect that along with that letter the committee will 

propose dates, times and locations for any press conferences or other such 

public meetings as well as the personnel from the committee, or outside the 

committee, to be involved in those meetings. The Commission would also 

anticipate the committee bringing forward any proposed materials, public 

notices or public service announcements which the committee proposes to 

disseminate with regard to the 314 NPA exhaust. The Commission recognizes 

that the committee would not be in a position at this time to set out a 

proposal for the technical transition until the solution has been 

identified for the 314 NPA. However, the Commission would expect the 

parties to propose a time line which sets up a procedural schedule for 

activities to take place regarding the 314 NPA up to and including the date 

upon which the Commission might reasonably expect to issue a decision 

regarding a solution to the 314 exhaust. 

(S E A L) 

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 16th day of June, 1997. 

ALJ: Roberts 
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BY THE COMMISSION 

Cecil I. Wright 
Executive Secretary 


